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Preliminary Fiscal Highlights General Fund 
Through Second Quarter July 1,2020 – December 31, 2020 

 

The County’s budgets are adopted as required by the North Carolina General Statutes.  An 
annual budget is adopted for the General Fund (e.g., all 100 funds at CAFR Level; General, Risk 
Management, SWAP, Reappraisal Reserve, Capital Financing Plan, Benefits Plan and LEO 
Separation Allowance), the Debt Service Fund and the Sewer Utility Fund.  All annual 
appropriations lapse at fiscal year-end.  Project ordinances are adopted for the Capital Projects 
Funds and the Enterprise Capital Projects Funds. 
 
All budgets are prepared using the modified accrual basis of accounting.  Expenditures may not 
legally exceed appropriations at the function level for all annually budgeted funds and at the 
project level for the multi-year funds.   
 
This analysis for the General sub-funds excludes other financing uses (e.g., transfers out) for 
costs or other financing sources (e.g., transfer in).  In addition, it does not include encumbrance 
balances as of December 31st because they are funds that have been set aside as committed 
but not yet spent. 
 
Based on a budgetary extract from SAP for the first six months of the fiscal year, expenditures 
compared to budget for FY21 for the first six months trended slightly lower than FY 2020 
expenditures compared to budget, 46.42% and 49.13%, respectively, which is a positive. The 
spending controls put in place Spring 2020 have continued through the current fiscal year in 
light of managing unknowns related to COVID-19.   
 
Based on a budgetary extract from SAP for the first six months of the fiscal year, revenues 
collected compared to budget for FY 2021 for the first six months trended slightly higher than 
FY20 revenues collected compared to budget, 64.73% and 60.54%, respectively, which is a 
positive.  
 
Based on the fiscal analysis for the first six months of the FY 2021 and comparing those results 
to the first six months of FY 2020, the County remains fiscally strong.  If the trending continues 
for the next six months of the fiscal year as it has in the first six months, staff does not see the 
County spending fund balance in FY 2021 and no negative impact on our reserves.  However, 
the County will need to continue to manage the FY 2021 budget as it has past budgets.  In 
addition, measures that have been put into place due to the COVID pandemic (e.g., vacant 
positions frozen, not providing pay increases to employees, etc.) may need to continue, yet will 
require further evaluation.  
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The County is issuing $70 million of General Obligation Bond refunding debt next month.  In 
addition, in the spring of this fiscal year, the County will be issuing a significant amount of new 
debt ($150M) primarily for funding of DPS projects.  As such, the County needs to continue with 
sound and fiscal management as we have in the past to ensure we retain sufficient cash 
reserves, strong fund balance, etc. to remain fiscally strong.   
 
The following tables reflect summary revenue and expenditure summaries. The Budget 
Department will present the traditional detailed quarterly budget update in February. The link 
to the first quarter budget update follows: FY 2021 First Quarter Budget Update. 
 
  

https://www.dconc.gov/home/showpublisheddocument?id=33538
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